! EAST HAMPTON
East Hampton Public Schools

COMMITTED TQ EXCELLENCE 94 Main St., East Hampton, Connecticut 06424 / phone: 860-365-4000

Tuesday, September 17, 2019

In response to the rise in potential for Eastern Equine Encephalitis disease carrying mosquitoes in the
East Hampton region, the Town has contracted with TruGreen to provide a single application of
Organic Mosquito control spray to the exterior perimeter tree lines of the High School, Middle
School, and Center School fields. The spray is applied by a back-pack mist blower onto the trees and
brush along the wood line of the fields to create a barrier to Mosquitoes entering the area. No spray
will be applied to the grass surfaces of the playing fields.

The spray will be applied at 5:00 AM on Monday, September 23, 2019 at the High School and Middle
School locations and on Tuesday, September 24, 2019 at Center School. Spraying will be completed
by 8:00 AM each day and will be applied by certified applicators of TruGreen. The sprayed tree area
is open to use within two hours after the application, once the water evaporates from the
spray/water mixture.

The product to be used is "Mosquito Free” which is a nonhazardous medium risk pesticide. This is a
mosquito pesticide used to create a protective barrier around trees and vegetative borders of specific
high use areas for control of mosquito populations. This single application. with ideal weather
conditions, can be effective for up to 45 days.

Paul K. Smith
Superintendent of Schools



